
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Resident/Business 

The purpose of this leaflet is to inform you of the Council’s proposals to introduce healthy 
streets improvements and parking controls in your surrounding area and to seek your view 
on Probyn Road specifically.  

What are we proposing? 
We are proposing to introduce parking controls in your surrounding area.   

This would take the form of parking controls as follows: 

• A new Tulse Hill West ‘J’ Controlled Parking Zone (CPZ) 
• An extension to the Brixton Hill ‘F’ CPZ 
• An extension to the Tulse Hill ‘H’ CPZ 

A consultation with properties in the affected areas is currently taking place. 

As you may be aware Probyn Road falls within the Tulse Hill ‘H’ CPZ operational 8.30am 
to 6.30pm, Monday to Friday.  

Probyn Road was included in the Tulse Hill ‘H’ CPZ in November 2020. At that time, those 
living and operating in neighbouring streets indicated that they did not support introduction 
of parking controls and these roads remained generally unrestricted,  

Should the current consultation result in a decision to proceed with parking controls are in 
the wider Tulse Hill West area, we would like to give you, as a Zone H resident/business, 
the opportunity to tell us if you would like to either: 

• remain part of the Tulse Hill ‘H’ CPZ; or 
• be included within the new Tulse Hill West ‘J’ CPZ if it were to go ahead 

n.b. it is possible that a new CPZ would have different operational hours. 

A benefit in moving into any new Tulse Hill West ‘J’ CPZ would be that if there were 
insufficient on-street spaces available to park in Probyn Road, your new ‘J’ permit would 
enable you to park in any street within the new Tulse Hill West ‘J’ CPZ, which are closer in 
proximity than other Tulse Hill ‘H’ CPZ roads. 

Please give us your views by responding to the online survey. The responses will help us 
to determine whether Probyn Road should be part of any new Tulse Hill West ‘J’ CPZ or 
remain in the Tulse Hill ‘H’ CPZ. 
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Where can I see details of what is being proposed in my area? 
To view detailed maps showing how the proposals may affect you and to let us know your 
views please visit the council website at www.lambeth.gov.uk/thw-hspc.  

Proposed CPZ Boundaries 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

How can I give my views? 

Online 
The quickest and easiest way to submit your views is to complete the online survey using the 
link provided at www.lambeth.gov.uk/thw-hspc. Please complete and submit your views by the 
consultation closing date of 28 March 2025.  

Please note, only one submission will be accepted per household.  

Post 
If you’re not able to get online, you can request a paper version of the questionnaire by calling 
020 7926 6799.  

Please mention Tulse Hill West Area – Probyn Road when you leave your message.  

We regret that due to the number of responses received during a public consultation of this 
size it will not be possible to individually reply to each respondent. We welcome your 
comments on this proposal, which will be noted and included within the proposed measures 
where appropriate. 

 
What happens next?  
The results of the consultation along with officers’ recommendations will be presented in a 
report to Deputy Leader of the Council (Sustainable Lambeth and Clean Air). Once a 
decision is made you will be informed accordingly. 
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